Annual Meeting Statement on

The CSAI (Congregational Study/Action Issue) Task Force


Each year the UUA, through input from its member congregations, selects a compelling social issue for an intensive four-year period of study. Ultimately, again through a vote at General Assembly, this process leads to a Statement of Conscience (SOC) that can drive UUA public policy and individual congregational actions.  Through this deeply thoughtful and deliberative approach, Unitarian Universalists as a body can take public positions and direct actions on the most pressing social issues of our day.


The problem of Escalating Inequality is the Congregational Study/Action Issue (CSAI) selected at last June’s (2014) General Assembly.  They defined the problem this way:

Upward mobility—the American Dream—has become a myth. Concentration of wealth and power has skyrocketed. Dr. King’s dream of justice and equality has fractured.  Half of all Americans are impoverished or struggling, as the middle class shrinks and billionaires take the profits. Where’s our commitment to the Common Good?

Our Unitarian Universalist (UU) tradition places its faith in people to create a more loving community for all, guided by “justice, equity, and compassion in human relations.” Challenging extreme inequality has now become a moral imperative, just as prior generations have led movements from abolition to civil rights and marriage equality.


UU churches across the country are seeking ways to work on this critical issue.  Last August, the Social Justice Committee of the UU Church of Nashua formed a Task Force to plan and assist our congregation with this process of first learning about and then working with others to address this problem.


The Task Force has undertaken a number of steps in this initial study period. The UUA has issued a comprehensive study guide to help us in this process, and UUJEC (Unitarians for a Just Economic Community) has developed a workshop and an extensive list of resources for our use.  There are also a number of local, state and national groups working on various dimensions of this issue with whom we have connected.  As most of you know, we have held periodic meetings to disseminate information and connect people with these action groups.  We have also held screenings of relevant movies like Grannie D and Pay To Play (shown twice), hosted speakers from the American Friends Service Committee and Open Democracy, and supported events like the two-day walk last January by Prof. Larry Lessig’s group, NH Rebellion. We are regularly passing along information about this problem through our newsletter updates and soon to come blog. Finally, we have encouraged various individual members of our  congregation to undertake direct actions on this issue, such as writing letters to editors, contacting representatives, attending rallies, and signing petitions, including many in support of town warrant articles urging repeal of the US Supreme Court Citizens United decision.


A critical step in our efforts to engage our congregation as a whole has been discussions with leadership about this issue.  Rev. Dr. Janet Newman has spoken to it from the pulpit. We asked for a statement of concern and support from our board of trustees and at it’s May meeting, the Board of Trustees adopted the following resolution:

The Board of Trustees, as a body and as individual church members, supports the efforts of our Escalating Inequality Congregational Study/Action Issue team in concert with the UUA and UU congregations around the nation to develop and implement a plan to study the problem of escalating inequality and to promote actions by the congregation and its members to alleviate the social and moral impact of this problem in our society and the world. 


We believe this problem lies at the heart of many issues that concern us, and our difficulty in addressing these other issues seems rooted in this fundamental problem.  In the words of social scholar and author Chuck Collins, inequality is  “wrecking everything we care about.”  It’s wrecking our civic and political life, it is undermining economic growth, it is eroding the environment, it’s making us sick, it is tearing our social fabric asunder.  But it is not inevitable nor immutable. It is manmade, and as Unitarian Universalists, we are called upon to be in the vanguard of efforts to unmake it.  In the coming year, I hope you will join in our efforts to understand the dynamics of this problem more clearly and engage with others in concrete efforts to overcome it and build the better world we all want to live in. 

